
PUBLIC SAFETY  JUNE 28, 2021  

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Chair Gene Frings with the following roll call: 
 

Attendee Name Title Status Arrived 

Gene Frings Chair Present  

Jack Abbott Alderperson Present  

Joseph Riese Alderperson Present  
 

 

Others present: Mayor Boelk, Ald. Smith, Ald. Henkel, Ald. Olson, John Wild, Doug Wickersham, Chris 

Neu, John Guinn, Brad Marx, Christine Churchill, Elijah Riese, BRH, Chief Ketchem, Julie Staffin, Don 

Neitzel, Tracy Nadolski, Sara Decker  

 

Meeting conducted in person and via Zoom.  

PLEDGE ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Approve the Minutes of the May 24, 2021 Meeting 

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Joseph Riese, Alderperson 

SECONDER: Jack Abbott, Alderperson 

AYES: Frings, Abbott, Riese 

CITIZEN COMMENTS 

None.  

MONTHLY EMS REPORT 

Christine & Julie present.  

Calls for Service Report 

They are currently 100 calls ahead of last year.  They don't expect numbers should change.    

Staffing Update 

The staffing numbers are good.  They regularly are staffing 2-3 ambulances at a time.   They 

have very committed people and a lot from out of town.  They stay in Mayville and need to look 

towards the future.    

Training Update 

They had in person training with the medical director to review meds, airways and critical skills.  

This month they are doing trauma training online through SSM.  In August they will do another 

hands on training.   

MONTHLY FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

Brad gave report.   

Equipment Update 

They had the hose testing done in the last couple of weeks.   A few pieces failed and they will be 

replaced in the budget.  They had their yearly ladder test and 3 ladders failed.   They also tested 
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nozzles and one failed that was 60-70 years old.  They will have yearly truck pms at the end of 

July/beginning of August.   

Staffing Update 

They are still going strong.  They have 24 and are waiting for 1 to finish up paperwork.   There 

are no current applicants at this time.   

Fire Call Update 

They are at 50 calls ytd.  They slowed down a bit, but the severity of the calls have increased.    

 

Ald. Frings questioned the mutual aid.   It was noted that the majority are our calls.  We benefit 

more from the mutual aid.   

MONTHLY POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

Chief Ketchem gave report.  

Equipment 

They were notified on Friday that the 2 squads came in.  They will be delivering them tomorrow 

and they will begin working on getting them outfitted.   Several depts are looking for the old 

vehicles, so the Mayor will work with them.   

Training 

The officers have completed their 24 hours of training.  They did fire arms and vehicle pursuit 

training.  They have been submitted for recertification.  The 2 new hires are continuing training.   

National Night Out 

The city is signed up for National Night Out which is the 1st Tuesday in August.  It will be in 

Foster Park.   

OTHER ITEMS OF DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE ACTION 

Discuss/Approve Temporary Class “B” License for Main Street Mayville, Rock ‘N Boom, 

Event to be Held on July 3, 2021 

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Joseph Riese, Alderperson 

SECONDER: Jack Abbott, Alderperson 

AYES: Frings, Abbott, Riese 

Discuss with Possible Action Ordinance 397-13 Snowmobiles and All-Terrain Vehicles 

Ald. Abbott put this on the agenda. He questioned why this hasn't gone through in the past.  The 

police chief explained that the police department is against it for safety reasons.   There are 2 

state highways that go through town and a lot of truck traffic.  The ATVs/UTVs are not designed 

for city streets.   Juneau began allowing them, but they are frequenting restaurants and taverns.   

He doesn't believe it will increase our downtown business activity.   Ald. Riese noted that people 

should be accountable for themselves.  Chief Ketchem said that people are welcome to trailer 

their equipment and then use the trails.  They discussed the snowmobile access in town.  They 

have access to the hotel and gas stations.  Ald. Frings noted he was in agreement with the Chief.   

Waupun also is allowing golf carts, but they have to operate like a car.   The Chief noted that the 

county requires people to be 16 years old with a valid drivers license.   He said it comes down to 

public safety and the reward doesn't out way the risk.   Ald. Smith noted the exception for 

maintenance use.  Chief Ketchem also noted the noise issues.   They would like to look into the 
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County's ordinance and get some more feedback.   Sara explained the cost of changing an 

ordinance.   

RESULT: TABLED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Jack Abbott, Alderperson 

SECONDER: Joseph Riese, Alderperson 

AYES: Frings, Abbott, Riese 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion 

Adjourn at 6:27 p.m.  

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Jack Abbott, Alderperson 

SECONDER: Gene Frings, Chair 

AYES: Frings, Abbott, Riese 

 

Sara Decker, City Clerk  


